
 

Moorside Newsletter 

 
What a Wonderful start! 

The pupils have come back to school with a smile on their face and a spring in their step! It 
has been a real privilege to serve our families and community this term and has been great 
to see and speak to so many of our wonderful families at the start and end of each school 
day. Pupils have settled in brilliantly and are continuing to display our Moorside Values of 
‘Pride’, ‘Collaboration’, ‘Understanding’ and ‘Aspiration’ each day. Pupils have a real appe- 
tite for learning, and it has been great to see so many children attending clubs, putting their 
names down to become ‘Playground Leaders’ and helping support charities and the local 
community by raising money and getting involved. Pupils have been doing their best to wel- 
come and look after our new teachers ‘Mrs Northey’, ‘Mr Davies’ and ‘Miss Cull’ as well as 
using their lovely manners to brighten up the school by say- 

ing ‘Good Morning’ and ‘Have a nice weekend’ whenever 
possible. 

 

@MoorsidePA #MoorsidePA on Twitter (X) !  

The children have been amazing this half term and have 
really got back into good learning routines and a positive 
attitude towards wider school life. It has been fantastic to 

see so many engaged learners, excited faces and incredible 
learning opportunities offered to all our pupils. 

 

Punctuality and Attendance 

Attendance and Punctuality is always high on our agenda at 
Moorside as we know ‘The more you know, the more you can learn’ and this all starts by 
being in school on time each day. We understand that some absences are unavoidable, but 
we believe it’s crucial now more than ever to get your child in school and on time every day 
wherever possible. This will give them the best possible chance of achieving their full poten- 
tial. If you have any concerns, please contact school and let us know how we can help. 
Please report any absences due to illness to Admin@moorside-primary.org or via MCAS. 

Pupils are looking very smart in their uniforms, and we would like to support you in ensuring 
that this continues throughout the school year. Please continue to support school by ensur- 
ing school shoes/trainers are fully black (any small Nike ticks need to be black as well) and 
PE t-shirts and shorts/joggers should always be plain white, black, grey or navy. Smart 
watches, necklaces and bracelets are not permitted and for health and safety reasons, stud 
earrings must be removed or covered during PE. As always, we are here to support wherev- 
er we can, so please get in touch if you need to speak to someone about uniforms. 
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Social Media Posts 

In terms of contacting or ‘tagging’ us on social media, we currently have a whole school 
Twitter (now known as ’X’) and a Class Dojo account. We do not have a school Instagram or 

Facebook account so if you want to ask questions about what is happening in school, inform us of anything 
you feel is or isn’t working well or make suggestions for improvement, please get in touch with the admin 
team (via email or in person). Please also feel free to speak to our ‘Parent Voice’ Group or come and have a 
chat with me on the playground in the morning. We look forward to continuing to develop a strong partner- 
ship that is built on mutual respect and positive relationships with you and the wider community. 

Class Attendance 

Nursery 90% 

RC 93% 

RM 94% 

1F 96% 

1P 94% 

2B 95% 

2C 98% 

3B 96% 

3D 96% 

4B 96% 

4F 98% 

5A 94% 

5P 95% 

6C 95% 

6R 94% 
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Zebra Crossing and Lollypop Person 

We have recently lodged a complaint with Tameside Council about the visibility of road 
markings on the Zebra crossing directly outside school and the broken light on one side of 
the pavement. If you live in the immediate area or are concerned like we are around visibility 
and safety, we would really appreciate it if you could also ‘Report a Problem’ on the Tame- 
side website so that this gets fixed as soon as possible (there is real strength in numbers). 

 

 
https://www.tameside.gov.uk/traffic/pedestriancrossings 

We have also enquired about going back on the Tameside list for a ‘Lollypop Person’ as this 
was something that we bought into two years ago and lost around £12,000 waiting to be 
allocated a person. In the meantime, when you are out with your children in the morning 
there will be some good opportunities to reinforce the road safety messages. Please contin- 
ue telling your child about the importance of 
finding safer places to cross, stopping behind 
the kerb, looking, listening and thinking and 
holding their hands even. Making sure they 
have good visibility, taking their hoods down 
and no distractions with phones and head- 
phones or friends when near roads. This will 
help all our pupils to develop good road safety 
habits at an early age and reinforce safety 
awareness to help keep our children safe. 

School Grounds 

Thank you for your support with walking in bikes and scooters. We have noticed a huge 
positive change around the school grounds regarding children turning off phones and com- 
ing into school safely. Please can I also remind Parents and Carers not to come through the 
black electric gates on foot as the gates will not stay open and walking through them with 
your back to oncoming cars puts both drivers and members of the Moorside community at 
risk. 

Parent Voice Group 

The first ‘Parent Voice’ Group was a huge success and was well-attended with over 15 fami- 
lies from across the school. We discussed agenda items such as the ‘RSE Curriculum’, 
‘Road Safety’ outside and the School’s Vision and Values moving forward. Some of which 
have already been actioned! Please get in touch with either Mrs Ballinger in the office or our 
Pastoral Lead, Mrs McGuire, if you are interested in joining us for the next wave. 
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Events and Inset 

Thank you for your generous donations. 

With your help we have managed to 

raise: 

£735 from our MacMillan Coffee morn- 

ing. 

Over £1000 of food donations for our 

harvest festival. 

Awareness of children’s mental health 

by wearing yellow for #HelloYellow day. 

Inset Day - Monday 30th October 2023 
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